
Merry	Christmas	and	Happy	New	Year!	
	
As	2022	rapidly	comes	to	an	end	and	we	reflect	back	we	are	thankful	to	God	for	His	gift	to	mankind	
that	we	celebrate	this	time	of	the	year.	We	praise	Him	for	allowing	us	to	be	used	by	Him	to	share	Him	
with	a	world	very	much	in	need	of	hope	and	we	thank	you	for	making	that	possible.	
	
We	are	settled	now	in	California	and	continue	to	catalyze	Disciple	Making	Movements	(DMMs)	from	
here.	Tomorrow,	Christmas	day,	we	meet	with	some	DMMers	in	the	Bay	area	to	see	what	we	can	do	to	
help.	
	
We	continue	meeting	weekly	with	Isaac	and	the	studio	team	in	Tamale	via	Zoom.	God	continues	to	
amaze	us	as	we	watch	Him	at	work.	Many	new	discipleship	house	churches	have	been	started	as	well	
as	new	baptisms.	As	soon	as	I	get	Isaac’s	year-end	report,	I	will	let	you	know	the	total.	Within	the	last	
few	months,	he	has	been	in	Senegal	doing	DMM	training	and	just	a	couple	of	weeks	ago	he	returned	
from	a	trip	to	India	to	learn	from	the	DMM	work	going	on	there.	He	came	back	encouraged	and	
motivated	to	do	more	on	the	continent	of	Africa	to	ignite	DMM	bushfires.	
	
Amy's	work	leading	Fidelis	cohorts	with	Africans	and	her	Media2Movements	work	with	Facebook	ads	
will	continue	remotely.	Also,	our	Zume	coaching	will	continue.	As	we	train	and	identify	those	willing	to	
implement,	then	we	can	connect	them	with	other	fruitful	DMMers	so	they	can	collaborate	together	
how	best	to	fulfill	the	great	commission	in	our	generation.	
	
Of	course,	Satan	has	brought	great	opposition	but	we	are	on	the	winning	side	and	when	we	remain	
faithful	God	allows	us	to	witness	another	breakthrough	take	place.	
	
Amy	and	I	have	both	identified	doctors	in	Morgan	Hill	and	have	begun	the	labs	needed	to	improve	our	
health.	I,	Terry,	will	have	knee	replacement	surgery	if	my	general	practitioner	can	get	me	cleared	by	
the	cardiologist	and	my	lab	work	comes	back	okay.	Pray	that	it	works	out	because	it	has	become	much	
more	painful	to	move	around.	
	
Of	course,	we	have	enjoyed	eating	dinner	3	or	4	nights	a	week	with	our	son,	daughter-in-law	and	one	
year	old	granddaughter,		
 

 



 
 
 
Our	daughter	and	son-in-law	will	drive	over	from	Flagstaff	the	day	after	Christmas	to	spend	a	couple	of	
days	with	together.	
	
We	love	you	all	and	thank	you	for	supporting	us	prayerfully	and	financially.	Merry	Christmas	to	you	
and	yours.	
	
May	God	be	glorified!	
	
Terry	and	Amy	
	


